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SKOOG WINS 200-F, 200-BK; DAVIS SETS SPF RECORD

Raider Boys, Girls Capture
North Public B Swim Crowns

By DAVID B. CORBIN
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

Just two days after crushing West
Windsor Plainsboro South (WWPS),
103-67, in the semifinals, the 15th-
ranked Scotch Plains-Fanwood High
School boys swim team stunned 11th-
ranked Morristown, 105-65, for the
North Jersey, Section 2, Public B
championship in Perth Amboy on
February 12. On February 13, the 14-
0, No. 9 Raider girls, who defeated
Mendham, 94-76, three days earlier
in the semifinals in Scotch Plains,
also doused Morristown, 100-70, for
their respective title.

“It was two epic meets. On the boys
side, we knew Morristown was very
fast and we came out so strong in the
first four events scoring in double
digits on those events,” Raider Head
Coach Jess Hulnik said.

But on February 10 against WWPS,
the Raiders touched first in all but
four events, which included the first
event when Chris Bondarowicz, Nick
Heath, Matt Marino and Alex Skoog
took top honors in the 200-medley
relay with a time of 1:43.84.

Nolan Kearns won the 200-indi-
vidual medley in 2:04.06 and Skoog
won the 100-freestyle in 52.63. Eric
Chang touched first in the 200-free at
1:50.97 and Heath won the 50-free in
23.13. Chang, Heath, JB Walling and
Mike Rash won the 200-free relay in
1:36.45. Matt Auda, Henry Chang,
Kevin Fleck and Brian Kenny won
the 400-free relay in 3:39.2.

Against the Mo-town Colonials,
the Raiders won six of the eight indi-
vidual events, the opening 200-med-
ley relay and the closing 400-freestyle
relay. Skoog, who won two individual
events, teamed with Marino, Heath
and Bondarowicz to win the 200-
medley relay in 1:38.1 then in the
400-free relay he teamed with Eric
Chang, Rash and Walling to touch
first in 3:25.97. Raiders Eric Chang,
Nolan Kearns, Brian Kenny and
Henry Chang finishing third in the
200-medley relay.

Skoog won the 200-free with a
time of 1:45.19 and took top honors
in the 100-backstroke at 53.24, while
Eric Chang and Mark Mital took 3-5.

“Alex stepped right out of the med-
ley relay to win the 200-free in a best
time of 1:45:19 and Kevin Fleck and
JB Walling added the 3 and 4 finish,”
Coach Hulnik noted.

Kearns got under two minutes at
1:58.99 to win the 200-IM, while
Chris Bondarowicz and Henry Chang
placed 3-5. The Raiders swept the
50-free with Marino touching first in
22.57, followed by Heath and Rash.

Rash came from behind out of lane
six to win the 100-free in 49.62, while
Eric Chang and Heath took 3-4.
Bondarowicz won the 100-breast-
stroke at 59.38. Nolan Kearns took
second and Max Kearns took fifth.
Mo-town’s Matt Critchley won the
100-butterfly in 52.88 and Jamie
Viotto won the 500-free in 4:51.67.
Owen Breslin, Derek He, Viotto and
Mike Macchia won the 200-free re-
lay in 1:31.45.

“Even in the events where we were
outscored, we held our own and turned
in some great times. It was an entire
team effort in the victory,” Coach
Hulnik said.

In their win over Mendham, depth
made the difference. Mendhan placed
first in seven of the 11 events. Raiders
Sarah Davis, Erika Frasier, Stephanie
Judge and Rachel Maizes touched
first in the 200-medley relay with a
time of 1:52.68. DeeDee Maizes won
the 200-individual medley at 2:05.82,
Rachel Maizes won the 100-freestyle
in 56.51 and Grace Lesce won the
100-breaststroke in 1:16.21.

Depth came in handy against
Morristown although the Raiders
touched first in nine of the 11 events.
Davis broke an SPF record set in
1978 when she finished first in the
200-free in 1:53.26, followed by Izzy
Iacona and DeeDee Maizes.

“The Morristown girls presented
as much of a challenge as their boys
did with many very fast swimmers,”
Coach Hulnik said.

But the Raiders did get a good
jump by finishing 1-3 in the opening
200-medley relay with Erika Frazier,
Rachel Maizes, Judge and Amanda
Banasiak going first at 1:48.84 and
Sydney VonOehsen, Ann Marie
Kearns, Olivia Barcia and Maya

Dunchus finishing third.
Rachel Maizes won the 200IM in

2:14.23. Then the Raiders added a 1-
3-4 finish in the 50-free led by
Banasiak at 24.76, Dunchus and
Megan Small. The 100-fly worked
out well with Judge (58.58) and Erika
Frazier going under the 1:00 mark for
a 1-2 finish.

Davis (52.69), Bansiak and DeeDee
Maizes joined forces for a 1-3-5 fin-
ish in the 100-free. Iacona won the
500-free in 5:23.16 then the Raiders
had a 1-2 finish in the 200-free relay
with Frazier, Banasiak, Dunchus and
Davis touching first, followed by
Small, Lauren Sjonell, DeeDee
Maizes and Casey Daudelin. Judge
(59.61) and VonOehsen went 1-3 in
the 100-back. Morristown’s only in-
dividual winner was Meghan
Crowley, who won the 100-breast-
stroke in 1:10.41. Morristown also
won the 400-free relay.

“I cannot emphasize enough how
important it is to have depth in every
event and how everyone on this team
plays an important role in every vic-
tory,” Coach Hulnik concluded.

**This Story was set up for last week’s Paper but inadvertantly not placed**

RAMOS NOTCHES 24 POINTS, EDWARDS PULLS 10 RBs

Raider Boys’ Thefts Crumble
Crusader Basketballers, 79-65

By DAVID B. CORBIN
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

Vicious acts of thievery beginning
midway through the first quarter and
extending through the second quarter
that were all quickly converted to
scores plus the rebounding strength
of Bryce Edwards separated the
Scotch Plains-Fanwood High School
boys basketball team from the A.L.
Johnson Crusaders on its journey to a
79-65 victory in Scotch Plains on
February 19.

The Raiders trailed the Crusaders,
8-2, in the first quarter until senior
Leo Ramos (5 rebounds, 3 assists)
came through with three steals that he
converted to scores either by lay-ups
or by drawing fouls then sinking the
free throws. Ramos, who finished
with 24 points, netted 10 points in the

quarter that the Raiders won, 14-12.
Crusader Mitch Becker sank six of
his 10 points in the quarter.

In the second quarter, Raider Tajir
Taylor joined Ramos in the thievery
act and helped catapult their team to a
38-22 lead by halftime. Ramos added
seven more points and teammate Aaron
Lee (2 steals, 2 rebounds, 2 assists)
bucketed all 10 of his points in the
quarter. Taylor would finish with five
steals, 12 points and three assists.

“I think that we were able to pass
the ball around well enough and get
our shooters open. And we were able
to hit down shots. Everything was
dropping for us and that helped us
pull away,” Ramos said.

However, throughout the game
Edwards was the “King of the Boards”
and pulled 10 rebounds, while scor-

ing four points, including a 3-pointer
and blocking a pair of shots.

With a degree of joviality, Edwards
said, “I’m in the weight room. I lift. If
anyone tries to out-rebound me, they
can’t. That’s what I am trying to prove.
And I proved it.”

With a 16-point lead, the Raiders
enjoyed mixing the strength of their
bench with their starters. Ramos sank
his final seven points, including a 3-
pointer, and added an assist on Tajir
Taylor’s 3-pointer at the end of the
third quarter before taking a seat in
the fourth quarter. Raider Dan Balico
hit four of his seven points in the
quarter and Marquel Taylor (4 points,
steal, 2 rebounds) sank a 2-pointer.
George Visconti sank nine of his
game-leading 28 points for the Cru-
saders and Dan O’Donnell hit seven
of his 10 points.

The fourth quarter was a scoring
free-for-all but the Raiders got the
best of it, 25-23. Due to extensive
fouling on the part of the Crusaders,
the final two minutes seemed drawn
out to an eternity, but the Raiders
sank nine of 11 free throws down the
stretch. Raider senior Emendo Tho-
mas got into the act with five re-
bounds, three assists and two steals.
He also netted all five of his points in
the quarter.

“It was all hustle, just trying to
make extra possessions for the team.
Anything for the team, I do. Defense
was a lockdown all day. I’m a scrap
player, so you got to do what you got
to do when you can’t shoot,” Thomas
said while chuckling. “If you can’t
shoot, you got to pass.”

Chris Lisojo (3 rebounds, steal)
scored all seven of his points in the
quarter, Cobi Silverstein scored four
points and Tajir Taylor added three in
the quarter. Visconti scored 11 more
points in the quarter. Crusader Trevor
McSorley finished with eight points
and Brendon Stanzilone finished with
seven points.

The Raiders’ final home game
would be Senior Night, February 20,
against Oratory Prep.
AL Johnson 12 10 20 23 65
Sc Pl-Fanwood 14 24 16 25 79

Lady Raiders Top Princeton
For Public B Swim Crown

The No. 9 Scotch Plains-Fanwood
High School girls swim team cer-
tainly took advantage of its depth to
defeat the No. 15 Princeton Tigers,
100-70, in the Public B champion-
ship meet held at The College of New
Jersey in Ewing on February. It was
the first state title for the Lady Raid-
ers swim team.

The Raiders won only one of the
eight individual events but came
through with several second and third
touches. They also won two of the
three relay events, beginning with the
200-medley relay when Sara Davis,
Rachel Maizes, Erika Frazier and
Stephanie Judge finished in 1:47.37.
Isabella Iacona at 5:24.83 led a 1-2-3
sweep in the 500-freestyle, followed
by Olivia Barcia and Rachel Braun,
respectively. In the 200-free relay,
Rachel Maizes, Amanda Banasiak,
Maya Dunchus and Davis touched
first in 1:38.9.

Princeton Tiger Melinda Tang won

the 200-free in 1:57.15 and the 100-
butterfly in 56.36. Tang, Abby
Berloco, Madeleine Deardorff and
Brianna Romaine took first in the
400-free relay at 3:38.7. Berloco won
the 50-free in 23.7 and the 100-free
in51.48. Deardorff won the 200-IM
in 2:09.63 and the 100-breaststroke
in 1:09.35. Romaine won the 100-
backstroke in 58.73.

The Lady Raiders finished the sea-
son with a perfect 16-0 record.

SCOTT SCORES 17 POINTS; DWUNFOUR 14, BATTLE 10

Blue Devils Nip Lady Raiders
In UCT 1st Round Hoops, 46-42
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By ALEX LOWE
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

Westfield rallied from a seven-
point, first half deficit to overtake a
feisty Scotch Plains-Fanwood High
School girls basketball team, 46-42,
in the first round Union County Tour-
nament on February 17 in Westfield.
Blue Devil senior Lillian Scott led the
way with 17 points, three steals and
eight rebounds. Raider center
Thabitha Dwunfour netted 14 points,
10 rebounds and three blocks.

The 12-7 Blue Devils were without
the services of Amalia Montes (in-
jury) and Lizzie Brucia (illness), while
the 9-12 Raiders entered having won
six in a row. Early on, the Raiders
served notice that they were a far
better team than the one that lost to
Westfield, 55-40, on January 22.

“Whenever we play Scotch Plains,
it is a big rivalry game,” said Westfield

Head Coach Liz McKeon. “Our girls
played their hearts out today. It was a
very tough game and they did what
they had to do in the final quarter to
get the win.”

The Raiders moved the ball smartly
and dominated in the paint with
Dwunfour scoring eight points in the
first period. Westfield relied on the
long range shooting of Olivia Luzzi
and Scott to snatch a 14-13 lead en-
tering the second quarter.

Junior Micaiah Battle scored on
three straight possessions, a baseline
jumper, a 3-point bomb and a baseline
drive to give the Raiders a 20-17 lead.
Back-to-back inside baskets from
Dwunfour and freshman Nya Down-
ing jumped their lead to 24-17. The
11-0 run forced Westfield to call a
timeout with 4:10 left in the half.

“Thabitha really came to play for
this game,” said Raider Head Coach

Camille Mammolite. “She is our only
senior and I think she understood that
the games are dwindling down to a
precious few for her and she wanted
to give it everything she had. She did
just that. This was one of her stron-
gest games.”

Dwunfour and Downing were caus-
ing big problems for a Blue Devil
front line that clearly missed the de-
fensive and rebounding prowess of
Montes. With only Shannon Devitt
available to match the height of the
Raider players. Westfield needed to
re-focus their efforts on stopping the
inside game.

“Our approach was to go with Shan-
non fronting the post,” said McKeon.
“We needed for our guards to do a
better job rotating in after the lob in-
side. Fortunately, we began doing a
better job of that in the second half.”

Moorestown Boys Top
Raiders for Swim Title
The No. 4 Moorestown High

School boys swim team took first in
all but one event to defeat the No. 15
Scotch Plains-Fanwood Raiders, 94-
76, for the Public B championship at
The College of New Jersey in Ewing
on February 23. Alex Skoog won the
Raiders’ only event when he touched
first in the 100-backstroke at 51.52.

Moorestown’s Zack Fong won the
200IM at 1:56.12 and the 100-breast
at 57.16. JD Schurer won the 200-
free in 1:43.8. Alex Martin won the
50-free in 21.01 and the 100-free in
47.5. Tim Runfola won the 100-but-
terfly in 52.51 and the 500-free in
4:50.31. Moorestown won the 200-
medley relay in 1:36.5, the 200-free
relay in 1:29.42 and the 400-free re-
lay in 3:17.14.

Probitas Verus Honos

more photos at
Ballyhoo Sports

David B. Corbin for The Westfield Leader and The Times
FOULED WHILE ATTEMPTING A LAY-UP...Raider senior Leo Ramos, No. 15, gets fouled while attempting a lay-up
against the ALJ Crusaders in Scotch Plains on February 19. Ramos made the free throw and finished with 24 points.
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LOOK WHO’S 
#1 IN CRANFORD!

•  #1 Agent in Cranford*  

•  Top Agent in Total Volume and Units in Cranford 

    for 2014

•  NJAR® Circle of Excellence Gold Sales Award® 2014 

•  7 Years of Real Estate Experience

•  Historic Home Specialist

•  Founder/Community Supporter of 365 Things to Do         

    in Cranford and Westfield NJ

SHARON STEELE
          Sales Associate

Office: (908) 223-0065   –   Cell: (908) 447-3579  –   Sharon.Steele@cbmoves.com

Congratulations On Your Outstanding Sales Achievement in 2014!
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LOOK WHO’S LEADING THE 
MARKETPLACE IN FANWOOD!

•  Top Agent in total volume and units for 2014 in  
    Fanwood*

•  NJAR® Circle of Excellence Sales Award® 2003-2008, 
    2010, 2013-2014

•  Cartus Network Buyer Specialist and Cartus Network 
    Marketing Specialist

•  Actively involved in Scotch Plains Community- 
    McGinn and Coles PTA, JCC of Central NJ, 
    Girl Scouts Heart of NJ

•  Third Generation Realtor

JILL SKIBINSKY
        Sales Associate

Office: (908) 223-0065   –   Cell: (908) 419-3333  –   Jill.Skibinsky@cbmoves.com


